
 
 

July 26, 2024 
 

The Honorable Christopher A. Wray 
Director 
Federal Bureau of Investigation  
935 Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W. 
Washington, D.C. 20535 
 
Dear Director Wray, 
 
As Ranking Member of the United States Senate Committee on the Judiciary, I believe it is very 
important for you to correct your testimony before Congress on Wednesday when you indicated 
it is uncertain whether President Donald J. Trump was hit by a bullet, glass, or shrapnel.1  It is 
clear to everyone that President Trump survived an assassination attempt by millimeters, as the 
attempted assassin’s bullet ripped the upper part of his ear.  
 
This was made clear in briefings my office received and should not be a point of contention.  
Therefore, I urge you to immediately correct your statement and acknowledge that President 
Trump was hit by a bullet rather than glass or shrapnel.  As head of the FBI, you should not be 
creating confusion about such matters, as it further undercuts the agency’s credibility with 
millions of Americans.  Please correct this statement immediately.  
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Lindsey O. Graham 
 
Ranking Member 
 
Senate Committee on the Judiciary  
 

                                                           
1 Oversight of the Federal Bureau of Investigations: Hearing Before H. Comm. on the Jud., 118th Cong. (6:38:40) 
(2024), available at https://judiciary.house.gov/committee-activity/hearings/oversight-federal-bureau-investigation-
7.  

https://judiciary.house.gov/committee-activity/hearings/oversight-federal-bureau-investigation-7
https://judiciary.house.gov/committee-activity/hearings/oversight-federal-bureau-investigation-7

